# Village of Grantsburg News

March 2021



CONTACT US WITH ANY QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS 715-463-2405

# **ADDRESS**

316 South Brad Street Grantsburg, WI 54840

## **EMAIL/WEBSITE**

villageoffice@grantsburgwi.com www.grantsburgwi.com

# **VILLAGE BOARD MEMBERS**

Michael Longhenry, Village President
Diane Barton
Leo Janke
Caylin Muehlberg
Greg Peer
Russell Stone
Joe Sturdevant

# **VILLAGE OFFICE**

Sheila Meyer, Clerk/Treasurer Allison Longhenry, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer

#### **VILLAGE POLICE**

Dan Wald, Police Chief Joel Klatt & Bridget Getts Larissa Lee, Admin. Asst.

### **PUBLIC WORKS**

HIRING - Director of Public Works John Erickson, Kurt Tyberg, Tracy Blakeslee

# RECYCLING ATTENDENT

Nathan Glover

The Grantsburg Village Board of Trustees meets the 2nd Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. at 316 South Brad Street. All meetings are open to the public. If you would like to appear in front of the board, please call the Village office at 715-463-2405 by the Thursday prior to the meeting to be placed on the agenda. During the COVID-19 pandemic, most meetings are being held remotely via zoom. Visit our website to view the zoom log in information listed on each agenda.

\*\*Village & Police Department Offices will re-open April 1st\*\*

# **UPCOMING ELECTION**

Spring Election

April 6, 2021

Polling location for all Village Residents-

Village Office

316 Brad Street S

Polls are open from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

The James N. McNally Campground plans to open as scheduled April 16, 2021. We have eight sites available for short term reservations. Call 715-463-2405, option 1 to check availability.



The Grantsburg Swimming Pool is seeking lifeguards and concession stand workers. Applications can be found at www.grantsburgwi.com. Please email Julie Fiedler, Pool Manager, at julie.fiedler@gk12.net with any questions.

- \*Lifeguards must be 15 years old by June 13 and pass a lifeguard certification course held June 12-13, 2021.
- \*Concession stand workers must be at least entering high school in Fall 2021.



# Mark your calendar:

Open Book by phone 715/835-1141

calls must be from April 22—26
 Assessment roll available for review at
 Village Office starting April 22nd

Board of Review at Village Office

- Thursday, April 29th 3-5 pm



Please report all bear sightings to USDA-Wildlife Services in Rhinelander 1-800-228-1368. Keep garbage and recycling containers in your garage or secured building until garbage/recycling day.

Remove all bird feeders and wildlife feed by the middle of April. By working together to reduce/eliminate food sources, we can discourage bears from coming into the Village.

# Spring Clean-Up May 10th - 14th \*FLYER INCLUDED\*

The Police Department will be issuing citations to properties that are not in compliance with Chapter 415, Property Maintenance, of the Village of Grantsburg Code of Ordinances. Please utilize this opportunity to avoid potential fines. The full ordinance can be found at www.grantsburgwi.com.

**REMEMBER-** All dogs, five (5) months of age and older, must be licensed in the Village of each year.

# Fees for 2020 are:

Male/Female \$10

Neutered Male/Spayed Female \$5

A \$5 late fee will be assessed after May 1st for each dog registered unless the dog is new to your family. Proof of rabies vaccination is required at the time of licensing.

# **Recycling Center Hours**

Oct-April Sat. 9 a.m.—1 p.m.

May-Sept Sat. 8 a.m.-12 noon

www.nwrpc.com

The brush site is open Monday through Friday from 9 am - 3pm.

The Brush Site is for Village Residents ONLY.

#### **SCAM CALLS ON THE RISE**

The Police Dept. has had several reports of scam phone calls in recent weeks. Remember, do not provide any personal information over the phone or email unless you were expecting the request and know who or where you are sending the information. If you have any concerns about a suspicious caller or email source please contact the Police Dept. 715-463-2405, option 3.

## **WATER METER & CROSS-CONNECTION INSPECTIONS**

The Village Crew will be calling to schedule meter testing and cross-connection inspections. These are required by the Wisconsin DNR & PSC and are done every 10-20 years in residential settings. If you are called, please work with the Public Works Department to make these tests a priority.

Sprinkler meters will be available after May 1st for those wanting to take advantage of the sprinkler credit. To receive the sprinkler credit, a second meter can be picked up to meter only the water that is used for sprinkling. Users will be charged a water usage fee for the water used, but will not be charged a sewer usage fee for the portion of water used for sprinkling. A \$5 fee plus a \$25 deposit will be charged when picking up the sprinkler meter. This deposit will be credited to the utility bill when the meter is returned in the fall. This would be most beneficial for those who fill pools, have gardens, water their lawn, etc. Please call the Village Office with any questions.



We are working on a new website for the Village. We would love to showcase photos of our community taken by Village residents. If you have photos that you would like to see included on our website, please email them to villageoffice@grantsbugwi.com.



"Thank you for your patience & cooperation as we implemented new winter parking rules this year. We will include reminders prior to the start of no parking **rules** November 1st, 2021 in our newsletter and signs will be installed at the Village entrances to serve as reminders."

- Grantsburg Police Dept.

